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September 16, 2002 Newsletter from President Margie Lewis

Ongoing
» “Memories of Then and Now,” Photographs by Brian

Doan, Edouard deMerlier Gallery, Library and
Floating Wall (through September 28)

» “Behind Closed Doors — A Faculty Exhibition,” art
exhibit, Fine Arts Gallery, (through September 26)

18 • Wednesday
» A.S. Blood Drive, Gym 2, 8:30 a.m.-3:30 p.m.
» Reception to honor newly tenured faculty and new

managers, Culinary Arts, 2-4 p.m.

19 • Thursday
» Scott Kelly, ragtime pianist faculty recital, FA Recital

Hall, noon.

THIS WEEK

THEY SAID IT“ ”“When we seek to discover the
best in others, we somehow bring
out the best in ourselves.” 

—William Arthur Ward

“I slept, and dreamed that life
was Beauty; I woke, and found
that life was Duty.” 

– Ellen Sturgis Hooper

DEC Moves to Anaheim
The main District office

has relocated to Anaheim and
gained new phone numbers.

The drive to District just got consider-
ably short e r. Nearly all district-level opera-
tions of the No rth Orange County
Community College District have been re l o-
cated to Anaheim.

It was just 16 months ago that the
District purchased the former Ma rtin Lu t h e r
Hospital. The building is located off of the
91 Fre eway at Euclid St reet, at 1830 W.
Ro m n e y a .

With the move comes a whole new set of
phone numbers for District employees. All
should be available by simply dialing the five -
digit extension from any campus phone. T h e
complete phone list is available in the online
version of @ Cy p re s s.

Information Se rvices moved into the re n-
ovated facility last month, while re m a i n i n g
District services — including Production and
the Wa rehouse, currently located in La Ha b r a
— are expected to move in later this ye a r.
The NOCCCD Board of Trustees will also
make the move at a later date, as their meet-
ings will continue to be held in Fu l l e rton at
the DEC Board Room until Nove m b e r.

 ,

In Ja n u a ry, 2003, a wide variety of col-
lege and continuing education classes will be
o f f e red at the new Anaheim Campus.

Cy p ress College is moving its entire
Hotel, Restaurant, Cu l i n a ry Arts program to
the new campus, where it will provide both
training and food service to students and
s t a f f.

Fu l l e rton College will offer general edu-
cation courses, teacher preparation and com-
puter information pro g r a m s .

The School of Continuing Ed u c a t i o n
will offer programs beneficial to local busi-
nesses, such as hazardous materials handling,
e n v i ronmental compliance, geographic infor-
mation systems, and computer training, as
well as courses that benefit the local commu-
n i t y, such as En g l i s h - a s - a - Second Language,
p a renting, high school diploma completion,
and home decorative arts. Programs designed
specifically for older adults, disabled students,
and children will also be ava i l a b l e .

C a reer assessment and counseling serv i c-
es, as well as a life wellness and fitness center.
will be ava i l a b l e .

SCE offices currently located at Yo r b a
Linda will also move to Anaheim.

For more information, please call the
NOCCCD Office of Public Affairs at ext.
84829, or visit http://www. n o c c c d . c c . c a . u s

Educational Excellence

A Great Environment

Personal Attention

Value and Quality

A Fun Experience
Meet Newly Tenured Faculty, New Managers on Wednesday
Dr. Lewis will host a reception to honor newly tenured faculty and new managers who have

joined Cy p ress College since last fall on We d n e s d a y. It will be held from 2-4 p.m. in Cu l i n a ry
A rts. The program begins at 3 p.m. Re f reshments will be serve d .

The newly tenured faculty are: Jeannie Blilie, Health Science; Michael Brydges, Language
A rts; Carol Mattson, Counseling; Armando Mendoza, Social Science; Ma r g a ret Mo h r, Ph y s i c a l
Education; Ma rty Oro zco, Vocational Education; Bill Pinkham, Physical Education; Jessica Pu m a
Language Arts; Adel Rajab, Science/En g i n e e r i n g / Math; Karen Wa t s o n ,
S c i e n c e / En g i n e e r i n g / Math; and Kim Wise, Language Art s .

New managers are: Heather Brown, director of Institutional Re s e a rch; Kaleta Brown, dean of
Fine Arts; St e ve Do n l e y, dean of Vocational Education and Economic De velopment; Juliet Fa l c e -
Robinson, dean of Language Arts and the Library; and Darlene Fishman, director of Nu r s i n g .
Officials from Cypress College and the City of Cypress
officially broke ground on the new tennis center at the col-
lege last Monday. Shown are: Diane Henry, dean of P.E. and
the Athletic Director; Wendy Morales, A.S. president;
Manny Ontiveros, president of the Board of Trustees; Lydia
Sondhi, mayor of Cypress; Dr. Lewis, president of Cypress
College; and Albert Miranda, director of Physical Plant.

mailto: mposner@CypressCollege.edu
http://CypressCollege.edu
mailto: mlewis@CypressCollege.edu
http://www.nocccd.cc.ca.us
Unknown



Cypress College Remembers 9/11 Attacks

Puente Program Expanding

The campus community came together to
remember victims of the September 11 terrorist
attacks on America on the one-year anniversary
of the horriffic events.

Wednesday’s ceremony included a release
of balloons by those enrolled in the Campus
Children’s Center, speeches by Dr. Lewis and
Cypress Mayor Lydia Sondhi, voter registration,
ringing of the bells, and the opportunity to
send a message to members of the Fire Department of New York.

Visit the Web site for more photos and event details. The text of Dr. Lewis’
remarks and information about events at other community colleges are part of the
@Cypress bonus online material.

The Puente Program is now serv-
ing its seventh class of university-
preparation students with expanded
support for participants and a few
changes in the internal structure.

There is a new
administrative struc-
ture for Puente. The
instructional compo-
nent of the program
still reports to the
dean of Language Arts
and the Library, and
the counseling com-
ponent reports to the
dean of Counseling and Student
Development. Administrative support
services are now handled under the
supervision of the director of Campus
Diversity.

That change comes as the pro-
gram is expanding.

Randa Wahbe has joined Puente
as the English instructor, because
Mary Forman is participating in the
Semester Abroad Program.

Puente has also added a “Mentor
Council” — a group of Cypress
College Puente Program graduates
who provide guidance to current stu-
dents. The “Mentor Council” includes
Luis Valencia, who inspired those in

attendance at Opening Day with his
heartfelt testimonial. A number of
campus employees and community
members already serve as mentors for
the program as well.

Anyone interested in becoming a
mentor should contact Therese
Mosqueda-Ponce at ext. 47180.

Mentoring is one of four compo-
nents of the Puente Program. The
others are: English instruction, coun-
seling and cultural activities.

Puente’s mission is to assist stu-
dents in transferring to universities.
The Puente Program is a statewide
transfer program open to all students.
It is especially beneficial for first-gen-
eration college students who need
assistance in understanding the
requirements of academic life and in
learning about the many resources
that are available.

‘Behind Closed Doors’ Faculty Exhibit in Gallery
“Behind Closed Doors — A

Faculty Exhibition” officially opened
in the Fine Arts Gallery with a recep-
tion last Thursday evening. It runs
through September 26.

The exhibition features the cre-
ations of faculty artists in the Cypress
College Visual Arts Department. They
worked in a variety of media and
expressed themselves with a rich mix
of attitudes and techniques.

Faculty artists include: John Ahr,

Marvette Anderson, Ellen Berger,
Doug Bloom, John Bilotta, Jerry
Burchfield, Alan Burner, Glen
Canigiani, Betty Disney, Mary
Drobny, Charlene Felos, Elia Haggar,
Ian Holmes, Michael Johnson, Robert
Johnson, Roger Mendes, Max
Presneill, Paul Paiement, Joyce Patti,
Monica Rothschild-Boros, Bruce
Sanborn, Jay Sagen, and Dan
Stephens.

For information, call ext. 47137.

As part of the accred-

itation process by The

National League for

Nursing Accrediting

Commission, the Nursing

Program is required to

have an open period for

community comment

about the program. A

forum has been scheduled

from 4:30-5:30 p.m. on

September 24 in HS-214.

Details are available on

the Nursing Web site.

It’s a first: all faculty

members submitted sum-

mer grades on time to

the Admissions and

Records Office.

That’s especially sig-

nificant in the Banner Era

since grades are made

available to students

almost immediately after

they’re submitted and

reviewed by A&R staff.

Kudos to everyone

for a job well done.

Faculty are invited to

attend a flex workshop as

part of the Learning-

Centered Instruction

Workshop Series, a series

of three workshops for a

total of 10 hours. 

Session 1: Teaching

Styles & Learning

Preferences will be held

on Friday, in HUM-131,

from 12:30-3:30 p.m.

For more info, call

ext. 47326 or e-mail

staffdev@

CypressCollege.edu.

The Cypress College

women's water polo

team, off to a 3-1 start

for coach P.R. Roberts,

is ranked No. 14 in the

state. Sophomore

Melanie Craig is fourth

in the state in steals (12)

and first-year goalie

Emily Craig is tied for

seventh in saves (19).

Tony Jones, faculty

member in Automotive

Technology, was selected

as I-CAR South Pacific

Region’s Instructor of the

Year. I-CAR is an interna-

tional, not-for-profit train-

ing organization. All I-

CAR activities and

resources focus on help-

ing the industry achieve a

high level of technical

training.

The Board approved

the retirements of Bob
Azen (Biology instructor)

and Wayne Freiman (Air

Conditioning and

Refrigeration instructor)

and hired Rosemary
Diesenbruch, accounting

technician, Lee Ann
Riede, administrative

secretary in the

Foundation, and Michael
Thompson, records-

admission technician in

A&R.

CHARGERS

OPENINGS

BRIEFLY

For more information on these job
openings, visit the NOCCCD Web site:

Director, Physical Plant/Facilities (FC)
Director, College Health Services (CC)
Child Care Teacher (CC) 
Instructional Office Assistant (FC)
Instructional Assistant (FC)
Part-time faculty positions

Note: The District office has moved! 
The new phone number is (714) 808-4810. 
Applications must be mailed or delivered to: 
NOCCCD, Human Resources 
1830 Romneya Drive, 9th floor,
Anaheim, CA 92801

For nearly a half-million students, Cypress College has been a springboard to their dreams. Come to Cypress College and Go Places!

Subscribe to the e-version of
@Cypress, by sending an e-
mail to mposner@
CypressCollege.edu. Put
“@Cypress Online” in the
subject line. Also be sure to
include your name and work
area in the body of the e-mail
message.

http://www.nocccd.cc.ca.us/employ.htm
http://www.i-car.com/html_pages/about_icar/current_events_news/e_newsletter/2002/090902.html#0909e
mailto: mposner@CypressCollege.edu
mailto: staffdev@CypressCollege.edu


The newly tenured faculty are: Jeannie Blilie, He a l t h
Science (not pictured); Michael Brydges, Language Art s ;
C a rol Mattson, Counseling; Armando Mendoza, So c i a l
Science; Ma r g a ret Mo h r, Physical Education; Ma rt y
Oro zco, Vocational Education; Bill Pinkham, Ph y s i c a l
Education; Jessica Puma, Language Arts; Adel Rajab,
S c i e n c e / En g i n e e r i n g / Math; Karen Wa t s o n ,
S c i e n c e / En g i n e e r i n g / Math; and Kim Wise, Language
A rt s .

New managers are: Heather Brown, director of
Institutional Re s e a rch; Kaleta Brown, dean of Fine Art s ;
St e ve Do n l e y, dean of Vocational Education and
Economic De velopment; Juliet Fa l c e - Robinson, dean of
Language Arts and the Library; and Darlene Fi s h m a n ,
d i rector of Nu r s i n g



Diane Henry, dean of Physical Education and the
Athletic Director at Cypress College, is thrilled to
have work underway on the new tennis center.
Completion of the facility will allow Cypress College
to re-instate its men's and women's tennis teams in
January after a two-year hiatus.



DAY OF REMEMBRANCE

September 11, 2002

President’s Remarks

Dr. Margie Lewis

Cypress College

Thank you to the Associated Students and their advisor Paul Bottiaux,  for

organizing the program for this morning’s event, and thanks also to Campus Diversity

Officer George Beloz for his assistance.

But how much I wish their efforts hadn’t been necessary.  How much we wish

that there were no need for this event.  How much we wish that September 11 were an

ordinary day like September 10 or September 12.

9/ll or 9-1-1 used to be thought of as the number to call when there was an

emergency and we needed help.  Now when we say 9/11, we are reminded of a day when

the need for help and assistance was greater than we could ever have imagined prior to

the attacks on the World Trade Center and the Pentagon.

If only there were no reason for us to gather together today.

These feelings reflect one of the stages of grief that psychiatrist Elisabeth Kubler-

Ross wrote about so powerfully in her book On Death and Dying.  Denying the reality of

death or of an event as horrible as this terrorist attack is a common reaction.

How many times a year ago did we think or say, “I can’t believe this is

happening.”  We simply were not prepared to accept such a tragedy, such a senseless loss

of life, such an attack on innocent people and indeed on our country.  We watched the

pictures on television; we heard from the people who survived the attacks; we read the

news articles; we listened to the governmental leaders; and still we said, “I can’t believe

this is happening.”

After experiencing denial, we often move to anger in our reaction to death.  And

certainly we have seen anger in response to the attacks.  This anger is justified and

appropriate, but unfortunately in some cases it has been directed against the wrong

people.  A recent report published by the Orange County Human Relations Commission

documented a significant increase last year in hate crimes against people who were, or

appeared to be, of Middle Eastern descent.  This is wrong.

Our country is founded on the principle that people are innocent until proven

guilty, and we must constantly fight against the tendency to judge people by the color of

their skin, by the way they dress, by the language they speak, and by the religion they

practice.

Another common reaction to death is depression and a withdrawal from normal

activities.  Many of us have experienced some of these feelings this past year—a sense of

hopelessness, perhaps, or a feeling of, “What’s the use?”  The forces of evil in the world

have seemed so overwhelming that we pull back; we stop trying to make a difference in

our own lives and the lives of others.  We retreat into the familiar and safe; we reach out

to family and close friends; we stay close to home.

Finally, if we follow the pattern of grieving as described by Kubler-Ross, we can

eventually reach the stage of acceptance.  But I don’t believe that as a people we are there

yet.  The pain is still too raw, too close.



As I listened this morning to the memorial service being conducted at the World

Trade Center, I heard the names of the dead being read—name after name after name.  So

many people, so much pain.

But services such as that conducted in New York and events across the country

today, including our program here at the college, do help us to move forward.  The

denial, anger, and depression are still with us, but for some of us, maybe many of us, we

know that somehow the wounds must heal even though the scar will remain forever.

Our program today helps us move toward healing at the same time that we honor

those who died.

It also gives us an opportunity to remember that even though September 11 will

go down as one of the darkest days in American history, it was also a day when we saw

extraordinary courage on the part of firefighters, police officers, and others who struggled

desperately to save people’s lives, including the brave passengers and crew of United

Flight 93 who prevented that plane from attacking a target in Washington.

September 11 was a day when strangers in our country and all over the world

reached out to each other.  Among the most moving accounts I have read recently were

letters in the Los Angeles Times travel section written by people who were traveling and

away from home on September 11.  These writers talked about the incredible kindness

that they experienced—not only expressions of sympathy but invitations to stay in

people’s homes, foreign flags at half mast, and signs in other countries saying, “Today

we are all Americans.”

Finally, this has been a time of patriotism and pride.  It’s a sad comment that we

sometimes don’t appreciate what we have until it is attacked, but that is often true.  So

everywhere we looked, we saw American flags.  People who perhaps had never before

thought much about what it meant to be an American suddenly realized that this was their

home, their country, and that fact had meaning in their lives.

We come together today with great sadness but also with thankfulness that we are

part of a community—a campus community—where we can live and learn together and

where we have the right to express our opinions and beliefs without fear of reprisal.  We

can also be thankful that we live in a larger community—a national community—the

United States of America, the land of the free and the home of the brave.



      News Release
        FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE – September 9, 2002

Contact:  Mark L. Wallace, Marketing Coordinator, 916.327.5025

CALIFORNIA’S COMMUNITY COLLEGES REMEMBER
SEPTEMBER 11, 2001

Students, faculty and staff at California’s community colleges all over the state

will hold ceremonies to commemorate the events of September 11, 2001.  The following

is a list of some of the campus events planned for September 11, 2002:

Copper Mountain College – “A Day for Reflection and Remembrance” - Students,

faculty, and staff are invited to share their thoughts and reflections on two banners,

gathering from 9:30 to 10 a.m. in the Phase I Courtyard.  Participants are also invited to

contribute to a time capsule that will be buried on campus and reopened on the twentieth

anniversary of September 11, 2001.

Cypress College – The campus bell tower will ring at 10:10 a.m. followed by a moment

of silence.  Ceremonies will be held at the campus pond.  An open microphone forum

begins at 10:20 a.m. and continues to 11:50 a.m.  At noon, City of Cypress Mayor Lydia

Sondhi will speak followed by President Margie Lewis.  At the beginning of the

ceremony, children from the day care center will release balloons with messages and

reply cards.

College of the Desert – Two observances are planned.  A noon event at the Fountain of

Knowledge in front of Hilb Student Center will include Taps, remarks by college and

student leaders, a minute of silence, and a dramatic reading.  Students will be distributing

red, white, and blue ribbons.  An evening ceremony will begin at 6:50 p.m. with a choir

composed of local EMTs leading the singing of God Bless America.

Folsom Lake College – “Week of Remembrance” - Activities will include a Wall of

Remembrance available to the college community on which to write messages at each of

the college sites. Ceremonies on September 11 will begin at 8:30 a.m. at the flagpoles at

the college and its centers.  At 8:46 a.m., a moment of silence will be observed campus-

wide.  At 1:00 p.m. there will be an open forum in the Community Room.  At 6:30 p.m.

there will be a candlelight vigil at each of the college sites.

Fresno City College – “Day of Remembrance Ceremony” - Activities will be held at the

Veterans Peace Memorial at noon.  The ceremony will feature the unveiling of a granite
more
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bench in honor of the September 11 victims.  Three wreaths will be laid representing

firefighters, police, and the military.  The ceremony begins at noon.

Fullerton College – “Reaffirmation of Freedom” will be held at noon.  Fullerton Mayor

Don Bankhead and Fullerton College President Michael J. Viera will join community and

college speakers.  At 1:00 p.m. the Eagle Spirit Singers, Native American drummers and

flutists, will perform memorial songs and a native prayer in front of the Cadena Center.

The Eagle Spirit Singers will perform again at 6:30 p.m.

Glendale College – The Associated Students of Glendale College will host a program in

the central plaza at noon.  Names of all of the victims have been written on banners that

will hang from footbridges and balconies.  Speakers will include a representative of the

Los Angeles Fire Department that volunteered at Ground Zero in New York City.

Las Positas College – “A Time of Reflection” will be a community ceremony at noon in

front of the library.  A fire academy display will include ladders and other items

representing the twin towers and New York City.  There will be a Wall of Hope and

Peace for all to share thoughts.  A fire bell will ring 9 times; pause and then ring 11

times, followed by Taps.

Long Beach City College – “United in Memory” will be held in the college auditorium

in the evening.  Guest speakers include Corey Gammel, coordinator of the 9-11 Memorial

Quilt Project, and 21-year FDNY veteran Raymond Seely.  In addition, the Associated

Student Body organization will host an all-day Alternative Perspectives open mike in the

College Center.

Los Angeles Valley College – A ceremony will be held in Monarch Square at 11:00 a.m.

to include a welcome by ASU Treasurer Karapet Torossian and by Dr. Tyree Wieder,

LAVC president.  A distribution of American flags will take place and there will be a

moment of silence, a period of discussion, and closing remarks by Samuel Kbushyan,

ASU president.

College of Marin – The College is participating in the “Rolling Requiem.”  Mozart’s

Requiem is being performed at 8:46 a.m. in each time zone starting at the International

Dateline.  The College of Marin Chorus will perform in the Fine Arts Theater.  Also,

Educators for Social Responsibility will host a conversation circle all day in Fusselman

Hall.

Mendocino College – “Wall of Remembrance” will be displayed on the Ukiah campus

with notes from students and staff.  The college flag will be lowered to half-mast outside

MacMillan Hall at 9:00 a.m. with the singing of the national anthem.  There will be a

noon ceremony at the Peace Tree including a Peace Prayer by Native American students

and at 2:00 p.m. there will be an Open Forum in the CVPA Theater.
more
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Miramar College – “Miramar College Remembers,” including a candlelight vigil will be

held at 11:45 a.m. and again at 6 p.m. at the S-100 Patio.  Activities include the

Patriotism through the Eyes of Children display from the Child Development Center, the

Flags Across the Nation display, and comments from President Patricia A. Keir.  There

will be a moment of silence across campus at noon and on-going coverage of the first

anniversary in the Library Conference Room from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Mt. San Antonio College – “In Memoriam 9/11 – A Concert Collage” - The Mt. SAC

Music Department will perform special musical reflections about September 11 in the

Music Recital Hall at 12:30 p.m.  There will also be an evening Commemoration and

Candlelight Vigil in the Social Sciences Quad beginning at 6:15 p.m.

Orange Coast College – “Circle of Remembrance” - The ceremony begins at noon in the

OCC quad.  Student Body President Femia Scarfone and OCC President Gene Farrell

will deliver short speeches.  While a bugler performs, everyone in attendance will join

hands to create a huge “Circle of Remembrance.”

Palo Verde College- a ceremony will be held in front of the John O. Crain College

Services Building at 11:00 a.m.  President James Hottois will be the featured speaker and

ASB President Sam Burton is master of ceremonies.

Reedley College – a memorial ceremony will be held in the Quad at noon and will

include musical selections on bagpipe by Reedley College instructor Clark Skogsberg,

short presentations by students and community members, and a tree planting ceremony.

Rio Hondo College – “Memorial Wall” will be created in the Upper Quad from Sept. 9

–11 where the college community can post their thoughts.  Ceremonies on September 11

begin at 11:45 a.m. and at 5 p.m.  The Board of Trustees will join the evening event.

San Bernardino Valley College – “Patriot Day” - The college community is invited to

assemble at the Auditorium Clocktower for a moment of silence followed by the singing

of “God Bless America” and ringing of the carillon chimes.  A Perspectives Forum will

be held from noon to 1:00 p.m. in LA100 that will include speakers on the Many Faces of
9/11.

San Diego City College – “Moment of Silence” - The ceremony will be held at the City

College Flagpole at 8:46 a.m. for the college community.  After the ceremony President

Terrence Burgess will lead a walk to the Peace Café to sign the Peace Wall in the Student

Union/Cafeteria.  The college community is invited to add thoughts, sentiments, poetry,

artwork, and photography to the wall throughout the day.

San Joaquin Delta College – “In Memory of 9-11” - Activities are planned for the entire

week.  The college community will be making red, white, or blue Origami cranes, one for

each victim or survivor with a goal of 3,000 cranes that will be displayed in Danner Hall.

On Wednesday there will be a ceremony in the quad at 8:45 a.m. that will include a
more
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reflection by President Raul Rodriguez, an honor guard presentation of the flag, Taps,

and a moment of silence.  At 11:00 a.m. A Truly American Tradition – Apple Pie will be

served to all in the quad.

Sierra College – “Day of Remembrance” will be held at the Dietrich Theatre Outdoor

Fountain from 12:00 to 1:30 p.m. The ceremony will include the Del Oro High School

Marching Band and Honor Guard, student poetry readings, and college and community

speakers.  The Ridley Gallery will present the Nine Eleven student art display.

Solano College – “United We Stand for Peace and Freedom” - From sunrise the flag will

be flown at half-mast.  From 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. a sanctuary area is available in the

Peace Garden (President’s Rose Garden) for quiet tribute, reflection, prayer, and

remembrance.  At 8:46 a.m. there will be a moment of silence across campus.  Activities

will include a lecture on Religion and Terrorism at 10:00 a.m. and at noon the fire siren

will be sounded to bring the campus community together in the quad for music and

speeches.

Southwestern College – “Let Freedom Ring” - Sponsored by the Associated Student

Organization, the ceremony begins with bells ringing from the Bell Tower at the time of

each of the four airplane crashes.  The SWC Choir will hold a ceremony in the Student

Center Amphitheater from 11:00 a.m. to noon that will also feature student, faculty, and

college community speakers.

Yuba College – At 10:05 a.m. a bell will ring across campus signifying the time the

south tower of the World Trade Center collapsed followed by a moment of silence on

campus as the Fire and Administration of Justice Academies stand at attention and

march to the flagpole.  At 10:10 a.m. a student speaker will read from a Moment of
Silence script at the flagpole in front of the college.  In Memoriam: September 11, 2001, a

one-hour documentary will be shown on televisions on campus.

###
Chancellor’s Office               1102 Q Street               Sacramento, California 95814-6511



September 9th, 2002
The nursing program is going to have it's second site visit from the National League of Nursing Accrediting Commission (NLNAC) on

September 24th - 26th. Site visitors will be attending classes, both academic and clinical. 
There will be an open meeting for members of the community to comment on the nursing program and meet with the site visit evaluators

from the NLNAC at 4:30 - 5:30pm on September 24th in room 214 of the Health Science building. 

http://CypressCollege.edu/healthscience/rn/rnannounce.htm
You are invited to attend a flex workshop next Friday, September 20. 
This workshop is part of the Learning-Centered Instruction Workshop
Series, a series of three workshops for a total of 10 hours.  

Session 1:  Teaching Styles & Learning Preferences from 12:30 pm to
3:30 pm in HUM-131  

Please download, complete, and return the Keirsey Temperament Sorter,
which is attached to this e-mail, before you attend the workshop.  Print
and return the completed Keirsey Inventory by Wednesday, September 18 to
the Cypress College Staff Development Office.

Session 2:  Motivating, Engaging, and Retaining the Adult Learner on
Friday,  October 11, from 12:30 pm to 3:30 pm in the Cypress College
Culinary Arts Dining Room

Session 3:  Dealing with the Difficult, Disruptive Student on Friday,
November 1, from 12:30 pm to 3:30 pm in the  Fullerton College Staff
Dining Room 

Those wishing to complete a project for this workshop series will be
asked to remain for 30 minutes after the first and third session to
fulfill the 10 hours for equivalent credit or a certificate.

EQUIVALENT UNIT CREDIT:  Full-time faculty can earn ∏ equivalent unit
credit toward advancement on the NOCCCD pay scale for attending all 10
session hours of one workshop series and completing a related project. 
Refer to the United Faculty contract for the number of units that may be
earned in one year.

CERTIFICATE OF COMPLETION:  Adjunct  faculty can earn a certificate of
completion for each workshop series by attending all ten session hours
and completing a related project.  

As the new accreditation process is developed with its emphasis on
student learning outcomes, we as instructors will be asked, "What do we
know about our students' learning, and how do we know it?"   Come join
us for an exploration of the learning process.          

Nancy Deutsch
Staff Development Coordinator
Cypress College
9200 Valley View
Cypress, CA 90630
(714) 484-7326
(714) 484-7404 FAX

http://CypressCollege.edu/healthscience/rn/rnannounce.htm





